Salisbury Historical Society

June 18, 2024
6pm

Meeting House
Our program on quilts was cancelled at the last minute due to the excessive heat.  We have rescheduled this program for Tuesday, October 8, at 6pm.

There were seven members and one guest in attendance.
Minutes from our May 21 meeting were approved with one correction.
Treasurer’s Report
David Rapalyea reported that our checking account has $599.22.  After an email vote a few weeks ago, David moved $6000 from the Scholarship Fund into a 10-month CD at Franklin Savings Bank that will mature on April 3 next year.  We will earn more than $200, much more than leaving that money in our savings account.  The scholarship savings account now has $1,177.51.  
Trustees’ Report
Joe Schmidl reported that our endowment account is in good shape and shows an increase since the beginning of the year.  Q2 will end June 30.
July Meeting
We have cancelled the annual barbecue.  Trustee Joe Schmidl will chair the business meeting and take minutes.  Gail will prepare an agenda for the meeting. 

Round Robin
Cindy Owen reported that the Round Robin on June 5 was a big success.  We had new volunteers and some young people showed an interest in participating in the Cemetery Walk next year.
Other Business

We had thank you cards from the Andover Elementary School for the Round Robin and from our scholarship winner Logan Gabour.

Re: the invitation from the Haunted Woods group to sell food/drink as a fundraiser, we agreed to respectfully decline.  David Rapalyea did some research and learned the only food sales are after people have been through the site.  Any funds raised would probably not justify the effort.  David will write a note to those in charge.
Gail reported that member Jeff McCandless, who moved to North Dakota a few years ago, has died.  She had a nice email from his wife Ruth.
Agreed to pass on participating in Andover Historical Society’s Potter Place Festival on June 29.  Again, the effort would not result in any significant benefit to us.
Gail wondered where we stand with items for the Old Home Day raffle.  She is willing to donate a gift card to the Granite State Candy Shop or Marketbasket.  The Black Forest Nursery was also suggested, either to purchase a nice plant or gift card.  

She will see if Dave Merwin has secured any others yet, including the Black Bear Winery, usually our most generous prize donor.  

Gail gave Joe Schmidl the sign-up sheets for OHD workers for the July meeting.  We will publicize accepting items for the White Elephant sale on the three Saturdays before the event (July 20 and 27 plus August 3) from 9-11am at the Meeting House. 
David Rapalyea had a notice from Town Administrator April Rollins asking for a representative from the Society to be on call in case of a town emergency.   Agreed we didn’t think we need that so will respectfully decline.  
Next Meeting will be Tuesday, July 16, at 6pm in the Meeting House.
The meeting adjourned at 6:45  pm.

Respectfully submitted,

   Gail Henry, Secretary
